STATEMENT TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS FOR ELECTORAL AREAS D AND E

Members of the board good afternoon:

My name is Huguette Allen and I live on Shuswap River Drive in electoral area D. My family owns 3 acreages in area D and, just like everybody else who grow the food they eat, we are naturally very concerned about keeping toxic chemicals and Genetically Modified crops away from the water and soil we need to grow our food. 

However, I am not here today to try and persuade you that GM crops are bad for our health or our economy. All that information has been available to you numerous times over the last 8 years so it's unlikely that today will make any difference in your personal opinion. However, your personal opinion is not the issue in the OCP bylaws that are being discussed today. 

In June of last year this board passed a resolution that said, and I quote:
"... That staff be directed to prepare bylaw amendments to incorporate policy statements into the Electoral Areas "D" and "E" Official Community Plan that reflect the wishes of the community with regard to Genetically Modified Organisms (GMOs)." 

Many people have taken decisions based on that resolution with the expectation that it would become a bylaw. We now have organic dairies, organic cheese makers, an organic local food co-op, as well as numerous growers and new residents who have invested their own time, money and energy in this area based on this resolution.

You passed that resolution after the community of area D and the community of area E had made their wishes very clear in a referendum. In that referendum BOTH communities voted over 90% to become GMO free. That would be both area D and area E. Yet somehow area D has been left out of the planned amendment. (I am hoping that this was just a typo.)

So the reason I am here today is to tell you that the bylaw amendment you are proposing for the OCP must include both area E and area D exactly as you yourselves said in your own resolution last year. The wording of the amendment therefore should be as follows …
“The residents of Electoral area E and area D do not support the introduction, use, cultivation or propagation of genetically engineered organisms and encourage Electoral Area E and D agricultural producers to adopt a GM free policy for locally grown agricultural products”

There is no valid reason to exclude area D from this statement. The referendum taken last year was unequivocal, and you are on record with your own resolution as including both area D and E. 

Please proceed with the bylaw amendment including both areas D and E.

